
PUBLIC NOTICE 

No.AIIMS/MG/Dean(A)/Admission/Miscellaneous/2022            Date: 04.12.2022 

It is hereby once again reiterated for information of the general public that AIIMS, 
Mangalagiri is an Institute of National Importance under the PMSSY, MoHFW, 
Govt. of India.  

It has come to the notice of AIIMS Mangalagiri that unscrupulous elements are 
trying to deceive candidates/General Public through fake mails/phone 
call/fictitious messages in the name of Director AIIMS Mangalagiri for admission 
to MBBS course / any other in AIIMS Mangalagiri.  

An image of the fake mail is appended below: 

 

 

This is to inform the General Public / Candidates seeking admission in MBBS at 
AIIMS Mangalagiri that admission process for MBBS course is conducted only 
through Medical Counselling Committee (Online Mode) through its official 
website https://mcc.nic.in and the information published in AIIMS Mangalagiri 
official website www.aiimsmangalagiri.edu.in. The candidates allotted the seats 
by MCC are directed to report at Admission Cell, Room No – 6, Ground Floor, 
Admin & Library building, AIIMS Mangalagiri campus, Mangalagiri – 522 503.  

Therefore, Candidate(s) is hereby cautioned against such fake mails / phone 
call/ messages by unauthorised persons. Any person dealing with such 
unscrupulous elements will be doing so at his/her risk & Cost and AIIMS 
Mangalagiri is no way responsible for the consequences thereof.  

In order to verify the authenticity of any Admission Process events, the 
candidate(s) may check the institute website or may e-mail to 
nodal.admissions@aiimsmangalagiri.edu.in, associate.dean@aiimsmangalagiri.edu.in, 
dean@aiimsmangalagiri.edu.in .  
This is issued with the approval of Director AIIMS Mangalagiri. 
          Sd/-  
         Dean (Academic) 
         AIIMS Mangalagiri 

FAKE MAIL ID IN THE NAME OF DIRECTOR AIIMS MANGALAGIRI 


